FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

City of Duluth - Fire Department

602 West Second Street * Duluth, Minnesota 55802
218-730-4400 swww.duluthmn.gov

For more information contact Kate Van Daele,
Public Information Officer at 218-730-5309

DATE: 10/19/2020
SUBJECT: Structure fire
BY: Assistant Chief Brent Consie

NATURE OF INCIDENT: Structure fire
CASE NO.: 20-11069

INCIDENT DATE: 10/19/2020

INCIDENT TIME: 7:48 PM

INCIDENT LOCATION: 1105 Kirby Drive

This evening, the Duluth Fire Department responded for the report of alarms going off and
smoke showing from a dorm room at the listed address. Crews arrived on scene to find a small
fire resulting from a refrigerator malfunction. The fire was contained by the building's sprinkler
system and it was extinguished by firefighters.

The dorm room was not occupied at the time, and no persons are without shelter as a result.
The water from the sprinkler caused damage to rooms adjacent to the fire, but the rooms were
habitable shortly after cleanup began.

There were no injuries to report. Damages are superficial and estimated at $2500 for the room
and contents. There was no structural damage to report. UMD maintenance was on site and
began restoration duties.

Fire companies from UMD, Lakeside, Woodland and Downtown responded to the call.



